





# **CLUB NEWS**

W W W . S M A T E A . O R G

Publisher: Kim Rehberg

#### **MARCH 2022**

#### <u>-UP TO THE MINUTE NEWS</u>

2021 OFFICERS & DIRECTORS

PRESIDENT – Everett (Lee) Eggert (734) 279-1202

VICE-PRESIDENT – Brian Hoppert (734) 777-9611

SECRETARY -Kim Rehberg (734) 777-1769

TREASURER – -Mark Benware-(734) 269-3003

DIRECTORS: (let me know if a different number should be listed)

- -Connie Loar-(517) 447-3555
- -Kyle Gautz-(734) 735- 4981
- ~Roger Loar-(517)447-3555
- ~Norman D. Seegert-(734) 823-5447
- ~Norman C. Seegert, Sr. (734) 693-5043
- -Floriene Mentel (734) 735-8638
- -Bill Mentel-(734) 735-8638
- -Cheryl Seegert (734)652-9636

I wanted to take a minute and apologize for the delay in this newsletter. It has been a stressful last few weeks navigating Brian's long term outlook for care and on top of that I unfortunately have experienced some major banking fraud against my accounts. I sincerely apologize for my distraction. From my bottom of my heart I hope that life is treating each and every one of you well.

#### WIG WAG

Sponsorships/advertisers are needed for the Wig Wag. If you or someone you know would like to advertise in this year's Wig Wag please let Chairperson Connie Loar know as soon as possible. Also, if able to assist in contacting past participants, Connie would be very appreciative. It's crunch time because the Wig Wag needs to be finalized no later than the middle of April.

#### **Mackinaw Bridge Drive**

Bridge Drive registration is now open. If you have questions or would like to register for this year's event, contact Deb Eisenmann (989) 400-2939

#### **ADVERTISTING**

It is vitally important this year to advertise this year's annual show effectively. The success of failure of this main event rides on it. It is even more critical to be successful in advertising due to the cancellation of the last two years of shows due to the pandemic. Please bring ideas and suggestions to cost effectively advertise to the April general membership meeting or contact a Board Member.

### **VOLUNTEERS**

I truly feel like a broken record, continually asking for volunteers and assistance. Giving a small piece of your time to the this club event goes a long way. It will ensure an enjoyable show for all members. This club is like a puzzle as members we work together to make the pieces fit together and make a beautiful picture. A wise person once told me Team Work makes the Dream Work.



A best friend is like a four leaf clover: hard to find & lucky to have.

#### UPCOMING EVENTS



- \*April 3 General Membership Meeting The Cilley's will provide refreshments.
- \*May 1 General Membership Meeting Cheryl and Norm Seegert will provide refreshments
- \*June 5 General Membership Meeting and Membership Renewal at Tom and Mary Beaudrie's Museum,located across from 2385 Bluebush, Monroe, MI 48162



## 2022 Annual Show Requests—Nike Park—July 14-16 International Feature

\*\*\* Pass the word around, we are in need of Vendors for the Flea Market. For Details or to reserve a space contact, Brian Hoppert. \*\*\* Articles and Pictures are needed ASAP for the Wig Wag. Contact Connie Loar if you have items to share.

Email: loarconnie@yahoo.com

We have a few extra 2022 show directories that are not spoken for, \$12.00 each. Those that reserved one already, we will have them at the next meeting. As always exact change is appreciated. Mark Benware



